WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP SPECIAL BOARD MEETING SEPTEMBER 22, 2004
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, at 7:30 p.m. on September 13,2004. Roll call as follows: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall,' Clerk Carole Oesterle, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf and Trustee Todd Baker.  Invocation given by Clerk Oesterle.
Supervisor Marshall submitted Invoice from Dew-El Portables Inc. moving Modular classroom from Stockbridge to White Oak Township was $6,000 dollars and additional $618.90 for one sheet of skirting material, ten 4x4 posts & concrete mix, paint skirting/ceiling tile/deck boards/ carpet bar and labor. Grand total $6,618.90.
Supervisor Marshall also submitted invoice of $1,600 dollars from John Sprout for painting the office building and decks.
Quote from Lawrence Quinn to pave parking lot around the new building to the second driveway dumpster where he would finish grade and compact existing gravel, spray entire area with soil sterilant Furnish and install 2 1/2 inches of MDOT #1100T bituminous aggregate over an area of approximately 5,484 square feet. Total cost would be $4,474.00.
Supervisor Marshall reported that he stopped Paul Hallam from pouring cement for the sidewalk until be got the addition of roof over the area and connected to other hall. We don't want to have to tear up cement to put in supports for the new addition.
Clerk Oesterle reported on the two layouts for the new office. There would be four work stations. The board chose the layout with three stations along the North wall and fourth one turned into the room. They could save money by using used workstations which look very nice. We would have to remove the dry eraser boards. Clerk Oesterle chose 3 used chairs for the lobby for $60.00 ea. They are planning on using two lateral files and put a counter top on them for customers. This way we will have more filing space. She can get one for $175.00 and would have to order one for $577.33. She also stated that they have two 62" tall Steelcase file cabinets available which cost $1,094 each but they would sell them to us for $550 each or one 84" Steelcase cabinet which retails at $1,250 which they would see for $650. These are items in stock that customers ordered and then for some reason did take them. Each station would have overhead storage with lock and shelf plus a two drawer file cabinet. Two stations will share a long 60" work table. Conference Table was a 30" x 72" table which was not any different than our tables in the old hall. So I didn't have them include it on the quote.
Trustee Baker will check on a used conference table from work and see if we can get it.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to accept the quote for the about items of $6,269.16 plus adding two 62" Steelcase cabinets and getting additional 13 chairs for a total of 16 chairs. Motion carried.
Clerk Oesterle is to check with Alchin's Plumbing about putting in a bathroom and get a quote from O'Neil's and Slider's of walkway addition.
Clerk Oesterle is to talk to Kenneth Chamberlain on computer hookups and copier.

Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to Larry Quinn to pave the driveway as per
his quote for $4,474.00. Motion carried.
Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.
Respectfully submitted, 
Carole Oesterle, Clerk
